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1:00 P.M.
June 11, 2002
18" Floor Patterson Office Tower
Minutes

Accompanying Materials:

President's Report and Action Items

PR 2 Personnel Actions

PR3 Proposed Amendments to the Governing Regulations

PR 4 Reappointment of the Executive Director of the University of Kentucky Research Foundation
PR 5 Appointment/Reappointment of Board of Directors of the University of Kentucky Research
Foundation

PR 6 Agreement between University of Kentucky and Kentucky Medical Services Foundation

PR 7 Appointment to Board of Directors of the FUND for Advancement of Education and Research
in the University of Kentucky Medical Center

PR 8 Report on Result of Alumni Member Election

Academic Affairs Committee Report

AACR 1 Candidates for Degrees — Community College System

Finance Committee Report

FCR 1 Disposal of Personal Property

FCR 2 Report of Leases

FCR 3 Approval of Leases

FCR 4  Authorization to Sell 35.58 Acres of Gift Property in Woodford County
FCR 5  Authorization to Sell 21.875 Acres of Agricultural Experiment Station Land off the
South Farm in Favette County

FCR 6  Operating Budget for Fiscal 2002-03

FCR 7 Patent Assignment Report

FCR 8 Anonymous Gift and Pledge

FCR 9 Anonymous Gift and Pledge

FCR 10 John H. Heick Estate Gift

FCR 11 R.C. Durr Gift and Pledge

FCR 12 Ford Motor Company Gift and Pledge

FCR 13 Secat, Inc. Pledge

FCR 14 S. Oden (Denny) Howell Pledge

FCR 15 Gloria W. Singletary Professorship/Chair Gifts and Pledges

FCR 16 Kentucky Medical Services Foundation Gift

FCR 17 Gifts and Pledges for Gifford S. Blyton Professorship

FCR 18 Changing Name of Professorship in Albert B. Chandler Medical Center
FCR 19 Changing Name of Professorship in Albert B. Chandler Medical Center
FCR 20 Reallocation of Proceeds Jes E. and Clementine Mills Schlaikjer Estate




Ad Hoc Committee on Board Structure Report

AHCR 1 Ad Hoc Committee on Board Structure Report

Slide Presentation on Administration Building

2002-03 Budget Presentation




Minutes of the Meeting of the Board of Trustees of the University of Kentucky,
Tuesday, June 11, 2002.

The Board of Trustees of the University of Kentucky met at 1:00 p.m. (Lexington
time) on Tuesday, June 11, 2002 in the Board Room on the 18" Floor of Patterson Office

Tower.

A. Meeting Opened

Mr. Billy Joe Miles, Chairperson, called the meeting to order at 1:00 p.m., and Dr.
Elissa Plattner gave the invocation.

B. QOath of Office

Paul Van Booven, Acting General Counsel, administered the Oath of Office to the
following members:

Michael Kennedy, elected by the faculty to replace Loys Mather, for a term
ending June 30, 2005.

Tim Robinson, who will serve as student trustee for the 2002-03 academic year.

Frank Shoop, reappointed by Governor Paul E. Patton, for a term ending June 30,
2008.

Billy B. Wilcoxson, reappointed by Governor Paul E. Patton, for a term ending
June 30, 2008.

C. Roll Call

The following members of the Board of Trustees answered the call of the roll:
Ms. Marian Smith Edge, Mr. John “Jack” Guthrie, Dr. Loys Mather, Mr. Billy Joe Miles
(Chairman), Dr. Elissa Plattner, Dr. Claire Pomeroy, Mr. Steven Reed, Mr. Tim
Robinson, Mr. Frank Shoop, Ms. Marian Sims, Ms. Alice Sparks, Dr. Grady Stumbo, Ms.
JoEtta Wickliffe, Mr. Billy Wilcoxson, Mr. Russ Williams, Ms. Elaine Wilson, and Ms.
Barbara Young. Absent from the meeting were Mr. Paul Chellgren, Ms. Pamela May,
and Dr. Robert P. Meriwether. The University administration was represented by
President Lee T. Todd, Jr., Acting Senior Vice President Jack C. Blanton, Senior Vice
President and Chancellor of the Medical Center James W. Holsinger, Jr., Acting Provost
Michael Nietzel, Acting Vice President for Research James Boling, and Acting General
Counsel, Mr. Paul Van Booven.

Members of the various news media were also in attendance. A quorum being
present, the Chairperson declared the meeting officially open for the conduct of business
at 1:00 p.m.



D.

Consent Agenda

Mr. Miles noted the following three items on the consent agenda and asked for a
motion of approval:

Approval of Minutes - April 30, 2002
PR 2 Personnel Actions
AACR 1 Candidates for Degrees — Community College System

Ms. Edge moved approval of the Consent Agenda. Her motion, seconded by Ms.
Wilson, carried. (See PR 2 and AACR 1 at the end of the Minutes.)

E.

President’s Report to the Board of Trustees (PR 1)

President Todd called attention to the following items in PR 1 and encouraged the
Board to read all of items in the report:

1.

Researchers at the University of Kentucky received $7.2 million in funding

for research on biochemical and environmental sciences projects under a

$13.5 million grant through the Kentucky Experimental Program to Stimulate
Competitive Research (EPSCoR). The funds are shared with the University of
Louisville and Murray State University which is another part of the vision of
working with other institutions in the state.

President Lee T. Todd, Jr. accompanied Governor Paul E. Patton to Japan to
reinforce the Commonwealth’s standing as a business partner with that nation.
Governor Patton gave President Todd a chance to address a group of 15 or
more of the largest Japanese automotive suppliers. President Todd talked to
them about their interest level in intern programs where some of UK’s
students can go to Japan to work and show off their Japanese language and
their knowledge of Japanese business. President Todd also told them the
University of Kentucky can provide support in a variety of ways with respect
to research. President Todd pointed out that Japanese companies were
recruited to Kentucky on the promise of tax incentives and cheap labor. If
that is the main reason they are here, ten years from now when they amortize
their plant investment, they could leave and go to the next cheap land and
cheap labor place. President Todd mentioned he met some UK graduates who
are interested in starting an alumni club in Hong Kong.

The University of Kentucky leads the southeastern states in the Southern
Regional Education Board’s (SREB) Doctoral Scholars program for
minorities. Four doctoral students completed their doctorates in 2001 and
nine more are working toward their doctorates this year. SREB recently
recognized UK for being the leader.



-3

The “Children’s Miracle Network Celebration” benefits the UK Children’s
Hospital. In the past 15 years, they have raised more than $7.5 million for the
UK Children’s Hospital.

Sister Rosemary Howarth, General Superior of the School Sisters of Notre
Dame, toured the Sanders-Brown Center on Aging recently when she came to
UK to receive an Honorary Doctor of Letters degree. Sister Howarth is a
strong supporter of the Nun Study.

. Dr. Susan Scollay, Associate Professor of Administration and Supervision,

has been appointed Academic Ombud for the 2002-03 academic year. She
replaces Dr. Jeffrey Dembo who has served in this role since 1998. President
Todd commented on Dr. Dembo’s superb job. He said that he has been
extremely pleased with Dr. Dembo’s responsiveness, his empathy, and his
ability to deal with issues in a very fair way. He is sure Dr. Scollay will do
the same superb job.

Carr Sports Associates, Inc. of Gainesville, Florida has been selected to help
UK find a new Athletics Director. President Todd gave a couple of reasons
for that selection: Bill Carr was an Athletics Director at Florida and Houston,
and Gene Corrigan, his associate, was the Athletics Director at Notre Dame
and Virginia and then served as the Commissioner of the Atlantic Coast
Conference for a number of years. Mr. Carr and Mr. Corrigan are highly
respected in their profession. As a part of their proposal, they agreed to come
to campus and interview employees in the Athletics Department as well as
others across campus, give President Todd a report on their visit, and advise
him on the type of leadership the University needed in an Athletics Director.
President Todd reported that he has received that report, and he is getting
closer to a short list of candidates. There are strong candidates interested in
the position, and the position should be filled by the end of July.

. UK staff elects first Staff Senate. There are 72 senators representing 56
precincts. The first meeting will be on July 11"®. The Board of Trustees
established the Staff Senate, and it is working very effectively.

. Work-Life Retreat encourages balance in work and life for UK employees.
This retreat was a recommendation by the Commission on the Status of
Women. It consisted of an all day seminar attended by the great majority of
deans and administrators as well as a select group of people around the
campus. There were approximately 150 people in attendance. There were
speakers from Michigan State and Microsoft talking about work life issues at
those two institutions. The vision for the retreat was to study the type of
population of employees the University presently has. Many of them are
working two jobs. They have elder care issues as well as family issues.
President Todd believes that the University needs to be as advanced as



